


a. Focused, relevant content for the nuclear professional needing an M. Eng. 

b. Experienced nuclear professionals sharing deep experience pertinent to careers of 

students. 

c. Review courses to level the field for the heterogeneous background of the students.  

d. Timing of course so working professionals can enroll in program. 

e. Collaboration with the university network. 

f. Small class size and individual attention for students in the courses. 

 

¶ Areas for Improvement 

1. Work with University office of Diversity and Inclusion to evaluate accessibility of the 

courses. 

2. Evaluate the pedagogy used, especially the weekend long, lecture focused course 

delivery. 

3. Institute regular, structured advising for students in program. 

4. Explore increasing target audience within the nuclear industry and diversifying course 

offerings. 

5. Create stronger ties to the rest of the university, to better use university resources. 

6. 





UNENE will explore ways to use graduate 
students and alumni students as 
“ambassadors” of UNENE in their 
organizations and will explore objectives and 
methods to be used for increasing 
awareness of employees with the UNENE 
M.Eng. program. 

5 Create stronger ties 
to the rest of the 
university, to 
better use 
university 
resources. 

Action 5.1 
UNENE will organize regular annual meetings 
with the85(l o)6(r)8



most comments were far outside of the scope of an IQAP review.  The review lacks a credible 

examination of the program when it comes to the topic of EDI.  For example, the reviewers talk about 

needing to attract a more diverse student population – but they were never told what the composition 

of the classes was. Plus, since this program only attracts students from the nuclear industry, they should 

be reflecting on whether the courses are attracting a diverse representation from that population. They 

complain about weekend courses, though they know everyone who is a student also works in the 

industry, and seem to be manufacturing an gender bias without evidence or even reasonable cause.  The 

Faculty supports the program seeking guidance from the Equity and Inclusion Office since nothing but 

positive improvements can come about from questioning the status quo but were largely disappointed 

that the reviewers choose to pursue an agenda on this issue without quantifiable information.  

The Faculty is equally as concerned as the reviewers with the student interest in the program and 

continue to work with the program leaders on this issue by participating on a Nuclear advisory board to 

understand why the industry has pulled back on sending students to the program.  At the moment this 

appears to be a financial issue, but the Faculty has 

 


